
January 10, 2017 

Dear Resident / Business Owner / Owner: 

The City of Madison Board of Public Works will hold a public hearing on the issue of allowing 

construction activities, with associated noise impacts, outside the period of 7:00 AM to 7:00 

PM for certain work items associated with the Madison Metropolitan Sewerage District 2017 

West Interceptor Rehabilitation 0200302014A Project located on Regent Street and North 

Randall Ave. The Public Hearing will be on January 25th, 2017 at 5:00 PM at the City of 

Madison, City-County Building Room 108, 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.   

Madison General Ordinance section 24.08(3) provides the Common Council the ability to allow 

construction activities outside of the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM, with the passage of a 

resolution and a hearing before the Board of Public Works. 

The Madison Metropolitan Sewerage District sanitary sewer located in Regent Street and North 

Randall Avenue is scheduled to be rehabilitated using Cured-in-Place Pipe (CIPP). The work is 

scheduled between April 3rd and June 30th, 2017. This process will extend the life of the sanitary 

sewer pipe and extend the time until the pipe needs to be removed and replaced. The CIPP 

process reduces the extent of disruptions compared to those associated with excavated pipe 

replacement. 

The work requires pipe cleaning and pipe lining equipment located in the street. Some 

excavation is required to provide access to the underground pipes. Sewage flow must be 

bypassed around the pipe being rehabilitated. Pumps and pipes for bypass will be located 

above ground in the Right of Way. Limited restoration of street pavement will follow 

completion of the pipe lining. The noise associated with the work is caused by bypass pumps, 

generators, power winch equipment, boilers, and refrigeration trucks.  

Much of the work will be scheduled to occur during nighttime hours to minimize disruption of 

traffic and Metro Transit service. Work outside of the normally allowed hours will also reduce 

the impact of water and sewer service interruption on businesses and residences. The work 

completed at night occurs when flows in the pipe are lower which facilitates bypass pumping.  

Also, the length of time the liner needs to cure exceeds the normal working hours. 



If you have any questions in regards to the construction activities, please contact Jeff Klawes, 

MMSD at 222-1201 Ext 238 or at jeffk@madsewer.org 

 

       Sincerely, 

                                                                                          

            Michael Mucha, P.E. 
       Madison Metropolitan Sewerage District 
 
cc by email: Ald. Sarah Eskrich, District 13 
  Bruce Borelli, MMSD 
  Greg Fries, City Engineering 
  Kyle Frank, City Engineering 
  Mark Moder, City Engineering 
   
 



 




